
19. PRESENTATIONS BY COUNCILLORS 

19.1 Presentations by Councillors  
 
1. Councillor Hawker distributed a letter from The Hon Paul Toole MP - Minister 

for Local Government to Councillors that confirms that all non-amalgamating 
Councils will proceed with the planned Local Government Election to be held 
10 September 2016. 

 
2. Councillor Hawker acknowledged the former General Manager, Mr Paul Tosi, 

who recently received a community fellowship from the Western Sydney 
University and noted that Council will be writing a letter to Mr Tosi to 
congratulate him on his fellowship. 

 
3. Councillor Thompson thanked the Acting Manager Development Services for 

his ongoing assistance with planning matters and enquiries. 
 
4. Councillor Rowell congratulated all staff involved with the planning and 

awarding of the Heritage Medallion. The award ceremony was well attended 
and a wonderful event. 

 
5. Councillor Hawker advised that he has attended a number of significant 

ceremonies and memorial events over the past week to honour the 200 year 
anniversary of the Appin Massacre. Councillor Hawker noted that the events 
were very well attended and well received by the community. 
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